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According to an article in the Los Angles Times, by Mark Lifsher,  Quest 

Laboratories agreed to pay the State of California $241million to resolve a lawsuit 

that was pending against them.  The lawsuit alleged that Quest Diagnostics paid 

illegal kickbacks to doctors, hospitals and clinics for steering patients their way.  

Quest denied any wrong doing. 

California has a law, similar to the federal law, called the California False Claims 

Act, which provides a cause of action that that can be filed when citizens believe 

a company is defrauding the state.  Here, the lawsuit alleged that Medi-Cal, 

California's program for the poor and disabled,  was overcharged by Quest 

Laboratories. This is reported to be the largest such settlement in California's 

history. 

This is a great example of ordinary citizens working with the government to 

identify alleged fraud and to seek and obtain settlements that reimburse states 

for funds.   There is a similar statute called the False Claims Act that is applicable 

for fraud in the federal setting. In health care it can involve claims of false billing 

for medicaid or medicare patients. It can involve drug companies and hospitals or 

medical device companies who overcharge the federal government. 

http://www.rhllaw.com/lawyer-attorney-1088476.html
http://ir.questdiagnostics.com/phoenix.zhtml?c=82068&p=irol-newsArticle&ID=1565907&highlight=
http://www.questdiagnostics.com/
http://articles.latimes.com/2011/may/20/business/la-fi-quest-settlement-20110520
http://articles.latimes.com/2011/may/20/business/la-fi-quest-settlement-20110520
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